Charmouth Parish Council

Council Office The Elms St Andrew's Drive Charmouth Bridport Dorset DT6 6LN



Telephone (01297) 560826 E-mail charmouth@dorset-aptc.gov.uk

MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF CHARMOUTH PARISH COUNCIL HELD VIRTUALLY ON TUESDAY 21ST JULY 2020 at 7.30pm

PRESENT: Cllrs. Jane Bremner, Maralyn Hinxman, Katie Moore, Peter Noel (Chair), Paul Oatway, Martin Sayers, Judith Sheppard.

IN ATTENDANCE: Lisa Tuck, Parish Clerk

- 45.20 PUBLIC QUESTIONS, COMMENTS OR REPRESENTATIONS No members of the public were present.
- 46.20 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE No apologies were received.
- 47.20 DISPENSATIONS None received.
- 48.20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None received.
- 49.20 APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIR

 Judith Sheppard was nominated and seconded and it was unanimously

RESOLVED that Judith Sheppard be appointed as Vice Chair.

Judith stated that she felt privileged to be appointed to the role and looked forward to working as a team and learning from the expertise everyone brings.

Peter Noel thanked the outgoing Vice Chair, Paul Oatway, for all his efforts during a long time in the role. Peter very much appreciated this and the sentiment was echoed unanimously.

The meeting closed at 7.33pm.